
















Good afternoon, Chair Menchaca, Council Members, and staff of the Committee 

on Immigration. My name is Elvia Mata, my pronouns are she/her/hers, and I am 

the Outreach/ Benefits Coordinator at Translatinx Network.  

 

Since 2007, under the direction of Cristina Herrera, Translatinx Network has been 

providing services to the LGBTQ community, with a focus on transgender, non-

binary, and gender non-conforming individuals. We provide client-centered, 

evidence-based services that help our members become economically self-

sufficient, civically engaged, socially connected, safe and healthy.  In addition, as 

we work locally and nationally to ensure the human rights of all people, regardless 

of gender identity or immigration status.  

 

Some of our most notable and successful programs are: 

• Through our Community Legal Clinic, clients have been approved for 

asylum, received visas, gotten name and gender markers changed, 

successfully petitioned to remain stably housed, and resolved consumer 

issues.  In fact, many clients have been relieved that they can choose to not 

disclose their gender on the IDNYC card, thanks to the work of the City 

Council. 



• Through our TGNC Bridge Program, nearly a dozen of our peer leaders 

provided seven cultural competency trainings to 150 police officers in two 

precincts in Queens, and two in Manhattan. 

• ESL classes and linguistically appropriate peer support offer our clients 

access to English language skills and translation services that address their 

unique needs as people of Trans TGNCNB experience.  Having dignity in 

language can reduce miscommunications with medical, immigration, and 

other officials. 

Of course, we also  offer the vital programs necessary to keep our community safe 

– HIV and STI testing, access to PrEP and PEP, condoms and safer sex kits, and 

seamless referrals to health care providers. 

 

 As the daughter of immigrants, the hardships I have seen my parents and those of 

my community go through upon the arrival of this country are numerous and 

arduous. These can seem insurmountable when we speak of the experience of 

TGNCNB immigrant members at Translatinx Network.  

 

Our members’ needs are not “foreign”.  Our members are simply looking for the 

same dignity, respect, and opportunities afforded to all New Yorkers.  Our 

members want a seat at the table.   



Thank you Chair Menchaca, and Council Members and staff of the Committee.   

Translatinx Network is here to partner with the Council and all its members, in 

whatever ways serve our constituents.  I'm happy to answer any questions you may 

have, and you can contact me at Elvia@translatinanetwork.org. 

 






